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In This Issue...
Don’t you just love winter in Florida? Come January I always think to myself, THIS is why 
people move here. For me it’s not just the temperature. Something about the bright blue 
sky, the wildlife, the greenery...it is all so energizing. Though this year I think my extra 
burst of energy is actually motivated by all of you. Although we have been reopen for 
two years, every time we are able to bring back another thing we haven’t done since 
pre-pandemic, I get so excited, and the last few months seeing so many of you taking 
part in TBA programs motivates us to do more. So what more is coming in 2023? 

Our Lunch & Learn series with Rabbi Alon has been so popular that we are going to 
continue it through February. If you haven’t tried it yet, join us–we provide lunch, you 
just bring yourself and an open mind! Our Musical Shabbat series will also continue 
with beautiful Harp and Klezmer music in January and February along with another 
congregational Shabbat dinner featuring homemade Ashkenazi classics.

This past month saw the return of Canasta and Mah Jongg, and next month we are 
bringing back our annual brisket competition (get your tickets 
early, we’ve always sold out in the past), as well as a wonderful 
Tu B’Shevat experience, two great speaker breakfasts hosted by 
our Sisterhood and Men’s Club, special sermons, lions, tigers, 
bears, and a partridge in a pear tree—oh wait I’m mixing things 
up, but I am just that excited. I hope you will join us, and I wish 
you and your families a wonderful 2023!

Danna Cohen, Executive Director
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SHARANSKY AND MANDELA 
In his book “Never Alone: Prison, Politics, and My 
People,” Natan Sharansky describes this meeting with 
Nelson Mandela. 

On February 11, 1990, four years to the day after my 
release, the South African government freed Nelson 
Mandela…. A few weeks later, I received a phone call…
“Mandela knows who you are…he read your book in 
prison and wants to meet you when he visits America”. 

I was curious to meet Mandela too, wondering how he 
coped during his prison ordeal…. [When we met] he told 
me that, in 1988, Helen Suzman, the only South African 
parliamentarian who had fought stubbornly for the right 
to visit him in prison, gave him a copy of [my book] 
Fear No Evil. Mandela was in his twenty-fifth year of 
imprisonment…

“The interrogations were familiar to me,” Mandela told 
me, “but boy, you really suffered.”

“I suffered?” I asked, surprised. “You suffered three times 
worse. Twenty-seven years!”

“But,” Mandela replied proudly, “my people were with 
me. And you were alone.”

I was surprised how agitated his words made me. It felt 
like he was insulting my partners in crime, the Jewish 
people. “But my people were with me too,” I proclaimed, 
equally proudly.

Mandela smiled. “I read your book. It was all in your 
imagination. My people were with me in real life, all 
the time.” We compared notes. While both of us had 
been stuck in a place called a prison, we were in vastly 
different institutions. Mandela explained that, during 
his long stretch on Robben Island, he met regularly with 
his comrades. They ran their revolutionary struggle from 
their cells. They received frontline reports, set strategy, 
made tactical decisions, and sent instructions to the 
field. He didn’t have to play chess in his head.

Was the world of my struggle only imagined? Was I 
really that alone? For me, my dialogue with my people 
in prison was no less real than Mandela’s.

What a remarkable story. Mandela, who served nearly 
three decades in prison, triple that of Sharansky, 
considered the latter’s tribulation much worse than 
his. Mandela had his people with him; Sharansky was 
alone. But Sharansky had a rare mental capacity, as he 
played chess in his head he never stopped mentally 
communicating with his people, which gave him the 
strength to survive the gulag imprisonment. 

Most of us are not Sharansky. We need to be part of a 
real, tangible community to survive, let alone to thrive. 
Sharansky, as a freedom fighter had no choice—we 
do. Let’s make 2023 a year of belonging. I encourage 
you to get out and join any kind of group that puts you 
together with others. This is the way God created us; 
as God said “It is not good for a person to be alone” 
(Genesis 2:18).

Happy 2023!

RABBI ALON
A MESSAGE FROM
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Congregational 
Tu B’ShEvat 
Experience
Sunday, February 5 at 10:30am

Join us for an ages-old tradition with a modern twist celebrating 
the seasons. We will partake in an interactive, spiritual, and delicious 

brunch experience led by Rabbi Alon and special guests.
No cost, but RSVP required by January 31.

IMAGE © MICKIE CASPI.

Mishloach Manot
 – A PURIM TRADITION –

One of the mitzvot of Purim is to send others 
gifts of food. This year, Temple Beth Am will offer 
Mishloach Manot to the entire congregation!

No cost to participate, but you must opt in 
to claim yours. (1 per household)

Suggested donation of $18 (includes your name 
printed on the holiday card included with every bag).

Underwriting opportunities available! $180 for the 
hamantaschen, $2,500 for the Mishloach Manot.

Volunteers needed to help put bags together first 
week of March. Pick-up of complete bags will be 
March 5 and 7 during our Purim festivities.

Call the Temple office to reserve your bag or 
sign up at bit.ly/jupitermitzvah (link is case-sensitive)
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SISTERHOOD SCOOP
SUBMITTED BY ENA GOTKIN

As the busy winter season approaches, we hope that you can benefit from our area’s 
extraordinary climate. If you partake in outdoor activities such as sports, enjoying the beach 
or eating on the patio of your favorite restaurant, please remember to include Temple Beth 
Am’s religious services and social activities. We welcome your visiting friends and relatives to 
enjoy our TBA community.

Thank you, Eileen Ogrin, for hosting a New Member Tea at your home. The new members of 
Sisterhood were pleased with the warm welcome they received from Eileen, Gali Levkovitz, 
Marcy Brody, and Renee Weisman.

UPCOMING EVENTS
•	 Sisterhood Paid-Up Membership Luncheon: Sunday, January 8, 2023 at 1:00pm. We look forward 

to seeing you at this special luncheon at our Temple, honoring the Sisterhood of Temple Beth Am. 
Mitzvah Project: Don’t forget to bring your donations for the Feminine Hygiene Products drive!

•	 Norton Museum Exhibit: January 17, 2023, at 10:30am, followed by lunch at the Norton at 12:00pm 
(1450 S. Dixie Hwy. in West Palm Beach). The exhibit presented is “A Personal View on High Fashion & 
Street Style”: Photographs from the Nicola Erni Collection. The exhibit includes iconic photographers from 
the 20th century and major photographers of today. Please RSVP with a payment of $28.00 to Carole 
Levine by January 9, 2023, to jptrcaro@comcast.net or 561.339.3909.

•	 Sarah Arnd Linder—Political Is Personal Program: Sunday, January 29, 2023. Breakfast will be 
served at 9:30am followed by the program at 10:00am. Enjoy a bagel and lox breakfast with fresh fruit. 
Jewish and Palestinian women will share how their lives have been affected by the domestic conflict and 
geopolitical situation. The Men’s Club will co-sponsor this event and it is open to everyone. Price is $10 
per person, payable in cash at the door. RSVP to marcybrody@gmail.com or text her at 610.529.3050 by 
January 20, 2023. 

•	 “Flappers, Fashion & Fitzgerald” with guest speaker, FAU Professor Terryl Lawrence: Thursday, 
February 9, 2023, at 7:00pm. This event is open to both men and women. The 1920s was one of 
the most stylish and influential periods of the 20th century. This period offered young women new 
freedoms and personal fulfillment. Please RSVP to Marcy Brody at marcybrody@gmail.com or text her 
at 610.529.3050. Mitzvah Project: Please bring condiments in plastic containers to those benefitting from 
gratis meals.

•	 “Brown Bag” Lunch & Learn with Rabbi Alon: Wednesday, February 22, 2023, at 11:30am. Please 
bring your own lunch. Dessert will be provided. This event is open to the congregation. RSVP to 
marcybrody@gmail.com or text her at 610.529.3050.

SAVE THE DATE!
•	 Sisterhood Shabbat: Friday, March 10, 2023
•	 Mitzvah Project and Lunch Out: Tuesday, March 21, 2023, at 9:45am. We’ll prepare sandwiches at the 

Temple for the area’s homeless prior to lunch at Old Florida Grill (250 S. Indiantown Rd., #101 in Jupiter).

Looking to order your new Mah Jongg cards? Please see the order form on page 15.
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MEN’S CLUB HAPPENINGS
SUBMITTED BY BARRY OGRIN 

Your Men’s Club had some very successful events the past few months, including a Veterans 
Day Breakfast on November 13, which attracted a crowd of over 40 members, a Holiday 
Dinner at Juno Beach Fish House on December 1, which attracted over 30 members, and 
a Jersey Mike’s sub sandwich luncheon at the Temple on Monday, December 12, which was 
attended by 17 members. 

Upcoming events in January and February include a Men’s Club membership meeting on Wednesday, 
January 11 at 6:30pm and our popular monthly luncheons at the Temple on Monday, January 23 and 
Monday, February 20, both at noon. We will also co-sponsor with Sisterhood a breakfast and program 
titled “Political Is Personal” on Sunday, January 29 at 9:30am featuring speaker Sarah Arnd Linder. 
Sisterhood will co-sponsor this event and it is open to everyone. Price is $10 per person, payable in cash at 
the door. RSVP to marcybrody@gmail.com or text her at 610.529.3050 by January 20, 2023. And on Sunday, 
February 12 at 9:30am, we will have our popular Sports Breakfast and Program, featuring presentations by 
our members about famous sports figures you never knew were Jewish (see below for details).

Later this spring on Saturday, March 11, we will sponsor a deli dinner at the Temple. On Friday, April 21, 
we will work with Rabbi Alon and clergy on preparing a Yom Hashoah Service. And on Saturday, April 22, 
we are planning to host a dinner at a restaurant to be determined. 

If you would like to join us, have suggestions for programs or events, or have comments to share with us, 
please contact us at tbamensclub2@gmail.com.

MEN’S CLUB SPORTS 
BREAKFAST AND PROGRAM
FAMOUS SPORTS FIGURES YOU 
NEVER KNEW WERE JEWISH
This program will focus particular attention on those who 
overcame adversity to excel in their sport. We’ll explore Jewish 
sports figures through a short film with interesting “did you 
know?” examples and hear from four speakers: Ron Wolf (NFL 
Hall of Fame and former GM of the Green Bay Packers), Andrea 
Rosenberg, Jeff Klatzko, and Jeremy Shakerdge.

Cost is $10 per person; pay at the door.

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 12 
AT 9:30AM

Reservations required to 
tbamensclub2@gmail.com.
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FUN WITH 
FRIENDS
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LIFECYCLE EVENTS

Bat Mitzvah of 
Dylan Malloy 

January 21, 2023

Daughter of Lisa & Marc Malloy

Bat Mitzvah of  
Ella Preefer 

February 4, 2023 
Daughter of Judy Preefer

Bar Mitzvah of  
Jackson Blaire 

February 11, 2023
Son of Mandi & Ryan Blaire

Bat Mitzvah of  
Isabella Schafler 
February 4, 2023 

Daughter of Valerie & Marc Schafler

Bar Mitzvah of  
Ethan Katz 

February 18, 2023
Son of Felicia Katz

RECENTLY PASSED

Eileen Sheila Gardiner 
Mother of Lisa Blatt

Jerry Walder 
Father of Mike Walder

Sue Weiss 
Sister-in-law of Harriet Vogel 

& Aunt of Craig Vogel

Dimas Silva 
Father of Consuelo Weinstein

Sylvia Gross 
Aunt of Susan Marzina

Helga Simon Eisen Bagan 
Sister of Evvy Teres

Susan Litvack 
Mother of Robyn Hurvitz

WELCOME 
OUR NEW 
MEMBERS

Jenny Shukhman & Yuri Andersen and daughter 
Katya from Jupiter, FL

Jessica Bauer & Mark Sawicki from Jupiter, FL

Dawn & Seth Smith and daughter Chloe from Palm 
Beach Gardens, FL

Ron & Honey (Ann) Zeiger from Jupiter, FL

Nancy Ribeiro-Miller & Joel Miller from Jupiter, FL

Ashley Rose Lynn from Jensen Beach, FL

Susan & Mark Wallach from Jupiter, FL

(Welcome back to) Katy & Todd Davis and children 
Luka & Sloane from Jupiter, FL

(Welcome back to) Pamela Elliott from Tequesta, FL

KVELL & TELLMazel Tov to Rene Stufano & Andy Eckman 
on their December 11 wedding
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JANUARY CALENDAR
THURSDAY 

5
The Secret War Against Hate: 
A Virtual Presentation by Professor 
Steven Ross at 3:00pm 
(RVSP to tba@templebetham.com)

FRIDAY 

20
Kids Shabbat Grandfriends Tea Party 
at 5:30pm 
(RSVP to theoneschool@templebetham.com)

FRIDAY 

6
Shabbat Service with Torah Reading 
at 7:00pm

FRIDAY 

20
Shabbat Service at 7:00pm 
Sermon: Antisemitism Today

SUNDAY 

8
Sisterhood Annual Paid-Up 
Membership Luncheon 
at 1:00pm

SUNDAY 

22
Cochavim vs. JAMTY Jr.: Cutthroat 
Kitchen at 12:00pm, $10/child 
(RVSP to afrankel@templebetham.com)

MONDAY 

9
Book Club: Shanda: A Memoir of 
Shame and Secrecy by Letty Cottin 
Pogrebin at 10:30am  
(RSVP to ediewolf@gmail.com)

MONDAY 

23
Men’s Club Lunch in the 
TBA Chapel at 12:00pm 
(RSVP to tbamensclub2@gmail.com)

WEDNESDAY 

11
Lunch & Learn: Treasures of the 
Jewish Bookshelf with Rabbi Alon 
at 11:30am 
(RVSP to tba@templebetham.com)

WEDNESDAY 

25
Lunch & Learn: Treasures of the 
Jewish Bookshelf with Rabbi Alon 
at 11:30am 
(RVSP to tba@templebetham.com)

WEDNESDAY 

11
TOS Wacky Wednesday at 5:30pm, 
$10/family 
(contact pto@templebetham.com)

THURSDAY 

26
3rd Annual Brisket-Off: Brisket, 
Bourbon, and Bluegrass! at 7:00pm, 
$15/person age 21+ 
(RVSP to tba@templebetham.com)

FRIDAY 

13
Shabbat Social at 6:30pm 
Musical Shabbat Service at 7:00pm

FRIDAY 

27
Challah Baking at 11:00am 
(RVSP to dcohen@templebetham.com)

MONDAY 

16
Cooking in TBA Kitchen 
for St. George at 11:00am 
(email audade@yahoo.com for details)

FRIDAY 

27
Champagne Toast w/Clergy for Jan. 
Birthdays/Anniversaries at 6:30pm 
Shabbat Service at 7:00pm 
Sermon: Judaism and the Vietnam War

TUESDAY 

17
TOS PTO Meeting at 
Temple Beth Am at 9:15am 
(contact pto@templebetham.com)

Bagel Breakfast and Program: “Political 
Is Personal” at 9:30am, $10/person
Co-sponsored by Sisterhood and Men’s Club

(RVSP to marcybrody@gmail.com)

TUESDAY 

17
Sisterhood Trip to Norton Museum of 
Art at 10:30am Followed by Lunch  
(RSVP to jptrcaro@comcast.net)

SUNDAY 

29
K-2 Youth Group Program: Mad 
Science at 12:00pm, $10/child 
(RVSP to afrankel@templebetham.com)

WEDNESDAY 

18
Lunch & Learn: Treasures of the 
Jewish Bookshelf with Rabbi Alon 
at 11:30am 
(RVSP to tba@templebetham.com)

TUESDAY 

31
TOS PTO Spirit Night at Bahama 
Bucks from 3:00pm-7:00pm 
(contact pto@templebetham.com)

SUNDAY 

29
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WEDNESDAY 

1
Lunch & Learn: Treasures of the 
Jewish Bookshelf with Rabbi Alon 
at 11:30am 
(RVSP to tba@templebetham.com)

TUESDAY 

14
Cochavim Program: Tu B’Shevat 
Escape Room at 4:00pm, $5/child 
(RVSP to afrankel@templebetham.com)

FRIDAY 

3 Shabbat Service at 7:00pm
WEDNESDAY 

15
Lunch & Learn: Treasures of the 
Jewish Bookshelf with Rabbi Alon 
at 11:30am 
(RVSP to tba@templebetham.com)

SUNDAY 

5
HaMakom Kindergarten
Consecration at 9:45am

FRIDAY 

17
Champagne Toast w/Clergy for Feb. 
Birthdays/Anniversaries at 6:30pm 
Shabbat Service at 7:00pm

SUNDAY 

5
Congregational Tu B’Shevat 
Experience at 10:30am 
(no cost but must RVSP by 1/31 
to tba@templebetham.com)

MONDAY 

20
Cooking in TBA Kitchen 
for St. George at 11:00am 
(email audade@yahoo.com for details)

WEDNESDAY 

8
Lunch & Learn: Treasures of the 
Jewish Bookshelf with Rabbi Alon 
at 11:30am 
(RVSP to tba@templebetham.com)

MONDAY 

20
Men’s Club Lunch in the 
TBA Chapel at 12:00pm 
(RSVP to tbamensclub2@gmail.com)

THURSDAY 

9
“Flappers, Fashion & Fitzgerald” 
Sponsored by Sisterhood at 7:00pm 
(RVSP to marcybrody@gmail.com)

WEDNESDAY 

22
Sisterhood “Brown Bag” Lunch 
& Learn with Rabbi Alon at 11:30am 
(RVSP to marcybrody@gmail.com)

FRIDAY 

10
TOS Bake Sale at 3:00pm 
(contact pto@templebetham.com)

FRIDAY 

24
Kids Shabbat in the Garden 
at 5:30pm 
(RSVP to theoneschool@templebetham.com)

FRIDAY 

10
Congregational Shabbat Dinner 
at 6:00pm, $25/adult, $10/child 
(RVSP by 2/7 to tba@templebetham.com) 
Musical Shabbat Service at 7:00pm

FRIDAY 

24 Shabbat Service at 7:00pm

SUNDAY 

12
Men’s Club Sports Breakfast 
and Program at 9:30am, $10/person 
(RSVP to tbamensclub2@gmail.com)

SUNDAY 

26
HaMakom Gleaning Field Trip 
at 9:00am 
(RVSP to afrankel@templebetham.com)

MONDAY 

13
Book Club: The Thread Collectors by 
Shaun Edwards and Alyson Richman 
at 10:30am  
(RSVP to ediewolf@gmail.com)

MONDAY 

27
100 Women Who Care at 5:30pm 
(RSVP to audade@yahoo.com)

FEBRUARY CALENDAR

Temple Beth Am Sisterhood Men’s Club The One School HaMakom Other
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HELLO BABY!: TUESDAYS FROM 10:30AM-11:15AM
For babies ages 0-12 months and their parents. Led by Isabelle Jacobson, early 
childhood educator. Winter Session is January 17-March 7 ($200 for 8 classes). 
Space limited; email Yael at ylawrence@templebetham.com for details.

TODDLER ENRICHMENT: THURSDAYS FROM 10:00AM-11:15AM
“My Emotions” Toddler Enrichment Program (TEP) for ages 1-3.5 with Lisa 
Chhabra, LPC. Winter Session is January 19-March 9 ($240 for 8 classes). 
Space limited; email Yael at ylawrence@templebetham.com for details.

TODDLER ENRICHMENT: FRIDAYS FROM 10:00AM-11:15AM
“Shabbat” Toddler Enrichment Program (TEP) for ages 1-3.5 with Yael Lawrence, 
MS BC-DMT. Winter Session is January 20-March 10 ($240 for 8 classes). Space 
limited; email Yael at ylawrence@templebetham.com for details.

MAH JONGG: WEDNESDAYS AT 1:00PM
Cracks, bams, and dots! Enjoy an afternoon of play and light refreshments. Space 
limited; RSVP to the Temple office. To order Mah Jongg cards, contact Dotty Wisch 
at 561.328.3000 or dottywisch@icloud.com.

CANASTA: THURSDAYS AT 1:00PM
No RSVP necessary; open to all. Bring your own cards, trays, score pads, and 
shufflers if you have them. Lessons available during regular meetings. No cost; 
donations appreciated.

YOGA WITH YAEL: TUESDAYS AT 10:00AM
Taught by Yael Lawrence, MS BC-DMT. Cost is $12/class or $100/10-class card. 
Email ylawrence@templebetham.com for details or to pay. Virtual participation 
option available (Zoom link will be sent upon registration).

ACTIVITIES FOR ALL
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PURIM CARNIPURIM CARNIVVALAL
TEMPLE BETH AM

SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES!

Sponsorship deadline: Friday, February 17, 2023

Please contact Alissa Frankel at 561.747.1109 or 
afrankel@templebetham.com for sponsorship details. 

By sponsoring an activity or station at our annual Purim Carnival 
on Sunday, March 5, you are taking advantage of a great 

opportunity to advertise your business to the community and 
show your support for TBA’s Youth Groups. Your donation will 
be publicized throughout our marketing materials, registration 

table, and at the site of the activity you have sponsored. 

BRONZE
($50)

PRIZE 
TABLE

GOLD
($350)
OUTDOOR 

GAMES

SILVER 
($180)

SMALL 
ACTIVITIES

PLATINUM
($500)

RIDES & 
INFLATABLES

DIAMOND
($1,000)

LARGE 
ATTRACTIONS

Temple Beth Am offers overnight summer camp, youth group events, and retreat 
scholarships. These scholarship funds are to provide funds to help our Temple Beth 
Am students to attend Jewish camps and other Jewish events throughout the year. 
In addition, the Sisterhood Youth Scholarship Fund provides funds to help our 
6th-12th grade TBA kids attend overnight Jewish programs and activities. Please 
contact Alissa Frankel at 561.747.1109 or at afrankel@templebetham.com for more 
details or to request an application.

ADDITIONAL CAMP SCHOLARSHIP OPPORTUNITIES
Jewish Federation of Palm Beach County offers scholarships, grants, and incentives 

for families who demonstrate financial need, as well as financial support for Jewish students 
who demonstrate academic excellence and community involvement. 

For more information, visit jewishpb.org/fed/index.php/scholarships/
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January/February
Mitzvah Opportunities

Ongoing: St. George’s Center
Temple Beth Am provides a hot meal monthly to 150 hungry guests at St. George. 
You can help by dropping off boxes of penne pasta at the Temple office, by 
making a financial donation to the TBA Caring Community fund, or by volunteering 
to help cook on the third Monday of every month. To sign up to help cook in the 
Temple Beth Am kitchen, please contact Audrey Ades at audade@yahoo.com or 
Rich Remick at remtamb554@gmail.com.

Through Sunday, January 8: Junior League of the Palm Beaches
In Florida, 1 in 6 women, girls, and menstruators between the age of 
12 and 44 lives below the Federal Poverty Line and 1 in 4 teens in the 
U.S. has missed school due to lack of access to menstrual supplies. 
TBA’s Sisterhood (on behalf of the Junior League of the Palm Beaches 
and their Allied Community Partners) is collecting feminine hygiene 
products through January 8 to distribute to those in need. Donations 
can be dropped off in the Temple lobby. You can also order from our Amazon 
wishlist by using this link: bit.ly/SisterhoodMitzvah (case-sensitive) or by using the 
QR code to have your donations sent directly to the Temple.

February 1–February 28: Stack the Caps
Jackson Blaire will become a bar mitzvah on February 11, 2023, and for his mitzvah 
project, he is working with Stack the Caps to collect new and unused hats to 
donate to children battling cancer. The goal of Stack the Caps is to donate over 
a mile of hats to children’s hospitals all around the country. If you are interested in 
donating a new, unused hat, there will be a collection in the Temple Beth Am lobby 
throughout the month of February. Thank you in advance to anyone who donates 
a hat to this mitzvah!  

Monday, January 16

Make Martin Luther King Jr. Day a “Day On, Not a Day Off!” Palm Beach Atlantic 
University and the Jewish Federation of Palm Beach County are partnering to honor 
the life and legacy of Martin Luther King Jr. through service this year. Together we 
can live the Jewish value of tikkun olam (repair the world) and transform Dr. King’s 
vision into reality.

Visit jewishpb.org/mlkvolunteer23 for a listing of volunteer opportunities throughout 
Palm Beach County and reserve your spot(s) online. Temple Beth Am’s Cantorial 
Soloist Marcy will be volunteering at St. Ann Place. For more information on any of 
these events, please contact volunteer@jewishpalmbeach.org or call 561.242.6653.

MLK 
DAY
OF SERVICE
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THE ONE SCHOOL
A Message from

Happy New Year, One School families! We hope everyone had a restful holiday season and enjoyed 
wonderful adventures with your families.

We have many exciting events coming up in the new year! Our second Wacky Wednesday will be 
held on January 11 from 5:30pm-7:00pm. The PTO will provide food, dessert, and beverages. We 
will be charging $10 per family to cover the cost of the event. Everyone always has a great time and 
it’s a nice way for children and parents to spend time together. 

We will also have our next school spirit event at Bahama Bucks on Tuesday, January 31 from 
3:00pm-7:00pm. A percentage of the proceeds benefits the PTO and it is always a fun time for all! 

Our third bake sale of the school year will be on Friday, February 10 from 3:00pm-5:00pm in The 
One School lobby. We appreciate all of you that provide baked goods to make our fundraiser a huge 
success! Be on the lookout for volunteer opportunities as well. 

Lastly, be sure to save the date for our Annual Gala on Saturday, April 1! We are honoring all of 
our wonderful teachers and it is our biggest fundraiser that goes towards improving the playgrounds. 
We are looking for items, activities, and events to be auctioned off for our silent and live auction 
at the gala. Please let us know if you have anything of interest to auction off. Feel free to email us 
at pto@templebetham.com if you have any questions or would like to be part of any of the gala 
meetings and/or committees.

Our next PTO meeting will be in person on Tuesday, January 17 at 9:15am 
at the Temple. We hope to see you all there!

✂
It’s Time to Order Your 2023 Mah Jongg Card… 

and Temple Beth Am Sisterhood Can Help!
The 2023 cards will be issued at the end of March or the 
beginning of April, from the National Mah Jongg League.

Simply complete the form below, and return it to TBA Sisterhood, 2250 Central Blvd., Jupiter, FL 33458, 
Attn: Dotty Wisch, by February 2, 2023 with your check (payable to TBA Sisterhood). There is no fee for 

ordering through Sisterhood and your card will be mailed directly to you. How easy is that?
Questions? Please contact Dotty: 561.328.3000 or dottywisch@icloud.com.

Name:______________________________________________________Phone:�����������������������������������

Address: ____________________________________________________________________________________________

Email:_______________________________________________________________________________________________

# Regular Cards @ $14 each:________        # Large Cards @ $15 each:________        Check Total: $________

P.S. If you ordered last year and your address has not changed, just write SAME on the line above.
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THANK YOU FOR
CARING COMMUNITY

Adele Cohn
in memory of Lena Shaw

Sandy Edelstein
in memory of Maurice Edelstein

Michele Schlisserman
in memory of Jennette Zweig 
Colin Libert

Marcia Fisch
in memory of Richard 
Andelman

Myrna Berman
in memory of Barry Lanstein

FLOWER FUND

Klatzko Family
in honor of Harry Klatzko 
becoming a Bar Mitzvah

Marni & Patrick Nicholas
in honor of their son Matthew 
becoming a Bar Mitzvah

The Seligman Family
in honor of Sarah Seligman 
becoming a Bat Mitzvah

Sandra & Charlie Barnett
in memory of Bernard H. 
Barnett

GENERAL FUND

Charlie Madanick
in memory of Murry Abramowitz

Norma & Stuart Lerner
in memory of Murry Abramowitz

Sharen Levine
in memory of Jeffrey Z. Levine

Elaine & Robert Wurmbrand
in memory of Murry Abramowitz

Nathan LaBovick
in memory of Louis LaBovick

Ann Marie & Don Ianazzi
in memory of Murry Abramowitz

Anonymous
in memory of Murry Abramowitz

Stacey & Richard Schwamm
in memory of Lawrence Brown

Serena Sprague
in memory of Murry Abramowitz

Marcy Brody & Jim Banic
in memory of Richie Golub

Suzie & Jack De Sarno
in memory of Murry Abramowitz

The Women’s Torah Study 
Group (Rockville, Maryland)
in memory of Murry Abramowitz

Larry Goldberg
in memory of Murry Abramowitz

Judy & Phill Meshberg
in memory of Murry Abramowitz

Hillary Sheitelman
in memory of Marc Barbakoff

Sue & Dan Freedland
in memory of Richie Golub

Cheryle Stone
in memory of Richie Golub

Shari Schwamm
in memory of Lawrence Brown

Barbara Sloan
in memory of Richie Golub

Steve Wacksman
in appreciation

Debbie & Hal Baseman
in memory of Susan Litvack

Ronni & Sheldon Stern
in memory of Richie Golub

Beth & Bill Goldman
in memory of Murry Abramowitz

Jack Rheinhold
in memory of Margaret 
Rheinhold and Jack Rheinhold

Joetta Schneider
in memory of Murry Abramowitz

Joetta Schneider
in memory of Richie Golub

Jerry Weiner
in memory of Esther Weiner

Rhonda & Howie Levin
in memory of Shirley Altman

Lenore & Win Gerson
in honor of Harold Kay’s 85th 
birthday

Lenore & Win Gerson
in honor of Linda & Harold 
Kay’s son Mitchell’s marriage 
to Rocio

Lenore & Win Gerson
to wish a speedy recovery 
to Barbara Rosen

Martin Kramer
in memory of Helen Kramer

Deborah Zavos, Miles 
Goldstein, Christine Cariello, 
Brooke Stipelman, Ranon 
Cortell, Susan Grant, and 
Robin Stearn
in memory of Murry Abramowitz

Marcy, Craig, Anna, Makena 
& Trevor Senzon
in appreciation to Rabbi Alon 
and Marcy for being there in 
their difficult time

Debbie & Hal Baseman
in memory of Dimas Silva

Dan Morello
in memory of Mina Conway 
Morello

Ed Gerstein
in memory of Morris Gerstein

Eleanor Iannelli
in memory of Murry Abramowitz

Allen Schultz
in memory of Israel Schultz 
and Hilda Schultz

Sue & Dan Freedland
in memory of Shirley Cutler

Linda Kay
in memory of Irving Block

Nina Nemerofsky
in memory of Lois Caplan

Rookie Komitor
in memory of Francis Stewart

Tamar & Milton Maltz
in appreciation

Cynthia & David Roberts
in honor of the marriage 
of Rene Stufano and Andy 
Eckman

Jerry Weiner
in memory of Jacob Weiner

Karen & Bob Feller
in memory of Julius Koch

Jack & Bobby Barr Family
for the Jack & Bobby Barr Fund

Charlie Levy
in memory of Clara Levy

Dennis Feuer
in appreciation

Debbie & Hal Baseman
in memory of Jerry Walder

Jody Minde
in memory of Jerry Walder

Rick Levine
in memory of Benjamin D. 
Levine

Stacy & Jeff Miller
in memory of Jerry Walder

Doris & Artie Fink
in memory of Kevin Fink

Linda & Harold Kay
in memory of Bernard 
Schwalberg

William Applestein
in memory of David Applestein

Jody MInde
in honor of Sandy Goldberg 
for her kindness

Connie Mazer
in memory of Mort Mazer

Beni Gurovitsch
in memory of Gita Wainstein

Marjorie Nagrotsky
in appreciation

HARTMAN FAMILY 
COMMUNITY GARDEN

Annette Zigelsky
in memory of Lillian Buan

HIGH HOLY DAYS PLEDGE

Cheryl Korman

Cyndi & Jon Slater

Jeffrey Freis

Shelly & Fred Herold

Anita Bernstein

Enid & Chuck Kaufman

Adele & Mike Vogel

Ruth & Matty Rosenberg

Sheila & David Eidelman

Ruth Stavisky

Michael Swerdloff

Korky & Myles Cooley

Paula & Mike Deakter

Ena & Paul Gotkin

Liz & Cary Levine

Sharon Rosen & Al Komins

Sandy & Jerry Weiner

Beverly & Leonard Pace

Jennifer & Wayne Epstein

Stacy & Jeff Miller

Sandra & Fred Wacksman

Felicia Katz

Linda & Harold Kay

Marge & Louis Wolfson

Brenda & Martin Kramer

Joyce & Alan Ageloff

Beni Gurovitsch

Karen & Bob Feller

Andrea & Brett Rosenberg

Robin & David Gray

David & Myrna Leven

Shakerdge Family

Jackie Halderman

Vera Drourr

Elizabeth & Jeremy Gelfand

Evvy & Dan Teres

Sandy & Ralph Myrow

Jan & Elliot Hochman

Rhonda & Howard Levin

Rachel Brody

Roberta Littky

Annette & Morton Zigelsky

Barbara & Edward Brody

Amy & Gary Pepper

Dale Merken-Silverberg

Lois & Barry Weiss

Janet & Thom Dwork

Marcy & Scott Weiss

Eleanor & Sidney Kovner

Norma & Bernard Schattner

Leon Savage

Dorothy & David Goldman

Connie Mazer
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YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS
Louise Maurer

Ann & Ron Zeiger

Amy & Jon Shainman

HIGH HOLY DAYS 
PRAYER BOOKS

Zona Castellano
in memory of Lillian Sylvia 
Gross

Diane Sosman
in memory of Murray Tishler

Amy Vogel
in memory of Sara Milstein

Robin Gray
in memory of Rose Paster 
Feinhandler

Shirley Goldberg
in memory of Cele Blumberg

Nancy Soifer
in memory of Morris 
Opaczynski

MORTGAGE ELIMINATION 
FUND

Jeff Stark
in memory of Nathan Stark

Lois Remick
in honor of the wonderful 
programming 
by the Sisterhood Board

Charlie Madanick
sending wishes for a speedy 
recovery to Carol Carswell 
and Bob Feller

Charlie Madanick
in honor of Miriam Lorang’s 
birthday and Marsha 
Levinson’s special birthday

Carol Carswell
in memory of Shirley Rubin

Sue Freedland
in memory of Julia Landy

Dan Freedland
in memory of Harry Freedland

Mel Wolfe
in memory of Rosalind Epstein

Frank Seidman
in memory of Ida Lena 
Seidman

Jerry Silvers
in memory of Sylvia Silvers

Mark Leopold
in memory of Corinne S. 
Leopold

MUSIC FUND

Bobbie Meissler
in memory of Richard Meissler

Carole Levine & Jose Alvarez
wishing a speedy recovery 
to Carol Carswell

Karen & Bob Feller
wishing a speedy recovery 
to Carol Carswell

Robin Gray
in memory of Rose Paster 
Feinhandler

Beni Gurovitsch
in memory of Michael 
Gurovitsch

Loni & Jordon Schnitzer 
& Family
in appreciation of Rabbi Alon 
and Marcy for Zach becoming 
a Bar Mitzvah

The Sadowski Family 
in honor of Tyler becoming 
a Bar Mitzvah

Jackie Halderman
in memory of Charles Gulko

Beth Goldman
in memory of her aunt, 
Mary Margaret Monnett

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY 
FUND

Lorrie Garfinkel
in memory of Thelma Miriam 
Plawsky

Carole Levine & 
Jose Alvarez
in memory of Richie Golub

Charles Tager
in memory of Joan Tager

Claire Barenholtz 
& Alan Fishman
in memory of Richie Golub

Lindsey & Jeff Klatzko
in honor of their son Harry 
becoming a Bar Mitzvah

Ann Rheinhold
in memory of Barbara Segal

Irving Mittenberg
in memory of Benjamin 
Mittenberg

Sheila & David Eidelman
in memory of William Kramer

Michael Azeez
in memory of Sidney “Sam” 
Azeez

Linda Horovitz
in memory of Herbert Horovitz

Lenore Gerson
in memory of Max D. 
Greenblatt

Sheila & David Eidelman
in memory of William Kramer

Brenda Lane
in memory of James Keough

Barbara & Artie Seltzer 
& Family 
in appreciation to Rabbi Alon 
for his prayers and compassion 
in their time of need

Elinor Wapner
in memory of Joseph Wapner

Ina & Paul Marcus
in honor of Zachary Schnitzer 
becoming a Bar Mitzvah

Ken Sprechman
in memory of Melanie 
Sprechman

Stanley Bassin
in memory of Elizabeth Bassin

Stanley Bassin
in memory of Louis J. Bassin

Steven Motzno
in memory of Selma Motzno

Allan Maltman
in memory of Irving Maltman

Charlie Barnett
in memory of Bernard Barnett

Ferne Reber
in memory of her mother, 
Dorothy Littman

Charlotte Markowitz
in memory of Bernard 
Shimmerman and Clara 
Markowitz

Joan Leshnick
in appreciation for the 
High Holy Days Services

Davi-Linda & David Friedman
in memory of Lauren 
Cooperstein Corduk

Davi-Linda Friedman
in memory of Stephen Bowen

David Friedman
in memory of Pearl Weisman 
and Rochelle Sivan

Michael Olsher
in memory of Nan Mrozewski

Ed Frankel
in memory of Benjamin Frankel

The Sadowski Family
in honor of Tyler becoming 
a Bar Mitzvah

Robert Greene
in memory of Gilbert Greene

Harmon Garfinkel
in memory of Sam Garfinkel

Nina Golub
in memory of Minnie 
Margouliss

Shirley Grangard
in memory of Max Rabinowitz

Louise Maurer
in memory of Martha Rose

Myrna Berman
in memory of Abraham 
Lanstein

RABBI’S EDUCATIONAL 
& PROGRAMMING FUND

Cy Halpern
in memory of Sandra Halpern

Lenore Gerson
in memory of Janice Frankel

Stephen & Alva Ward
in appreciation

Sandy Goldberg
in memory of Ethel Goldberg

Debbie & Lee Goldstein
in appreciation to Rabbi Alon 
for the Mi Shebeirach for 
Ulysses

Ross Federgreen
in memory of Florence 
Federgreen

Toby Morganstein
in memory of Jack Morganstein

Eileen & Barry Ogrin
in appreciation of Sandy 
Goldberg

Clare Dana
in memory of Robert D. Dana

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND

Elinor Wapner
in memory of Herman Kaytes

SOCIAL ACTION FUND

Jennifer Shakerdge
in memory of Joel Elasowich

Bobbie Meissler
in memory of Mildred Meissler

Bob Hochman
in memory of Saul Hochman

THE ONE SCHOOL FUND

Mark Slifkin
in memory of Samuel Slifkin

Robin Gray
in memory of Sherwin Jay 
Feinhandler

Harriet Vogel
in memory of Sue Weiss

YOUTH GROUP FUND

Arline & Mark Slifkin
in honor of Carly Jane 
Federgreen’s baby naming
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Temple Member Since 2005
Board of Directors Past Member
Men’s Club Member • Religious School Parent 
Complimentary Consultation ($400 Value)

4600 Military Trail, Suite 110
Jupiter, FL 33458

Phone: 561-775-7007 
Fax: 561-775-7771

CEIL SCHNEIDER RANDELL P.A.
An Estate Planning & Probate Law Firm

R

Ceil Schneider Randell, Esq., AEP®
RATED AV PREEMINENT BY MARTINDALE-HUBBELL®

500 South Australian Avenue 
Suite 600
West Palm Beach, FL 33401

csrandell@randellfirm.com
www.randellfirm.com

561.820.4855

1232 West Indiantown Rd, Suite 109, Jupiter, FL 33458
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Veronica

Listens

Phone: 561.903.TALK (8255)

Email: V@VeronicaListens.com

“Where do I begin?” So

much is on your plate; it

might feel like it will take

forever to tell your life story.

 

 My philosophy is that

wherever you start is the

right place.



TEMPLE BETH AM 
2250 CENTRAL BLVD 
JUPITER, FL 33458

TBA’S 3RD ANNUAL BRISKET-OFF:TBA’S 3RD ANNUAL BRISKET-OFF:
BRISKET, BOURBON, BRISKET, BOURBON, 
AND BLUEGRASS!AND BLUEGRASS!

THURSDAY, JANUARY 26 AT 7:00PMTHURSDAY, JANUARY 26 AT 7:00PM
Open to everyone 21+ with advanced ticket purchase. 
Tickets are $15/person and limited to first 100 people.
Purchase tickets: bit.ly/tbabrisket (link is case-sensitive)

Compete to win one of two trophies this year: 
“Best Brisket” and “Best Bourbon Cocktail”

To enter, contact Danna at dcohen@templebetham.com. 
Music provided by local bluegrass band Alligator Alley.


